
 
 

Cboe Options Regulatory Circular 19-020   
C2 Options Regulatory Circular 19-018   

   
Date:  June 3, 2019 

To:    Trading Permit Holders 

From: Regulatory Division 

RE: Discontinuation of Market Replay Access  
 

Cboe Exchange, Inc. (“Cboe Options”) and Cboe C2 Exchange, Inc. (“C2 Options,” collectively the 
“Exchanges”) are issuing this Regulatory Circular to inform Trading Permit Holders that the Exchanges 
will be discontinuing access to Market Replay as outlined in further detail below. 
 

Cboe Options 

Beginning with the October 7, 2019 trade date, Cboe Options will no longer populate new data in Market 
Replay and any historical data from prior to 2018 that is available in Market Replay will no longer be 
available. Historical Cboe Options Market Replay data from the January 2, 2018  through October 4, 

2019 trade dates will continue to be accessible in Market Replay until a later date in 2020, which will be 

announced via Regulatory Circular.  

 

C2 Options 

Beginning October 7, 2019, any historical C2 Options data from prior to the May 14, 2018 trade date that 

is available in Market Replay will no longer be available.  (C2 Options discontinued its population of new 

data in Market Replay beginning with the May 14, 2018 trade date, which is the date when C2 Option’s 
migration to Bats technology was completed.)     

 
Additional Information 

For questions, please contact Regulatory Interpretations at RegInterps@cboe.com or 312-786-8141.  
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